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KAY-FRIES, INC. .

INACTIVE HAZARDOUS WASTE SITE #344023

DATE: OCTOBER 9, 1997

TIME: 7:30 PM

PLACE: STONY POINT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL ALL-PURPOSE
ROOM, GURNEE COURT, STONY POINT, NY

The purposes of the meeting, sponsored by the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (DEC) and the New York State Department of Health (DOH) are to discuss the results
of the Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study and the Proposed Remedial Action Plan (PRAP)
for Operable Unit 2 (OU2) of the Kay-Fries, Inc. Inactive Hazardous Waste Disposal Site (#344023)
as well as the results of the Preliminary Site Assessment (PSA) conducted on 43 acres of land once
owned by Kay-Fries, Inc. The site and the area investigated during the PSA are located east of
Route 9W in the Town of Stony Point, Rockland County.

The Kay-Fries Site has been divided into two operable units (OU). The 15-acre QU1 parcel is
located east of the Conrail railroad tracks. A groundwater collection and treatment remedy is being
operated on this parcel. The OU2 parcel consists of seven acres and is located to the west of the
Conrail tracks. The 43-acre parcel that was investigated during the PSA is located to the north,
west, and south of the OU2 parcel.

A summary of the environmental investigations conducted at the OU2 parcel is presented in the
attached Fact Sheet. At the conclusion of the Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study, DEC
developed the PRAP for the OU2 parcel. In the PRAP, the DEC is proposing that groundwater
collection and treatment and long-term monitoring programs be implemented as the remedy to
cleanup contamination on this parcel. The projected cost for this remedy is $249,000.

Additional information regarding the history of the site and the results of the QU2 investigation are
available in the document repositories listed in the attached Fact Sheet. For further information
‘regarding the Remedial Investigation, Feasibility Study, and the PRAP, contact Susan D.
McCormick, P.E., Project Director, DEC, Albany Office at (518) 457-3395 or Ellen
Stoutenburgh, Citizen Participation Specialist, DEC, Region 3 Office at (914) 256-3018 or call
toll-free at 1-800-342-9296. For further information regarding the Preliminary Site Assessment
conducted on the 43-acre parcel once owned by Kay-Fries, Inc., contact Daniel Eaton, Project
Manager, DEC, Albany Office at (518) 457-0639 or via the above toll free number. For health-
related concerns, contact Mark VanValkenburg, Environmental Health Specialist, DOH at (518)
458-6309 or Nina Knapp, Health Liaison Program, DOH at (518) 458-6402 or call toll free at
1-800-458-1158, ext. 6402.



